

The Rt Revd Roger Morris, Area Bishop of Colchester

I Fitzwalter Road, Lexden, Colchester CO3 3SS

01206 576648 b.colchester@chelmsford.anglican.org X@bishcolchester

8th November 2023

Deborah Bradley
Horndon -on-the -Hill C of E Primary,
Hillcrest Road,
Horndon-on-the-Hill,
Stanford-le-Hope,
Essex.
SS17 8LR

Dear Deborah Bradley,

I am writing to you on behalf of the Diocese, following Horndon-on-the-Hill C of E Primary school's recent OFSTED Inspection, which judged your school to be Good.

I would like to congratulate you on the outcome and in particular the fact that, 'Pupils feel a strong sense of belonging at this warm and welcoming school.' I was very pleased to see that the children, 'Show the school's values throughout the school day.' I was also impressed to read that, 'Well-being ambassadors care deeply about each other and act as positive role models.'

The Diocesan Adviser, Maire O'Regan, has also vouched for the fact that the positive attitudes, care and commitment to the children and their education, are evident throughout the school.

Once again, congratulations on such a positive outcome. I really do appreciate the hard work that has taken place to achieve this. I know that Maire, is very much looking forward to continuing to work with you on 'developing to adapt the curriculum to enable all pupils to secure their understanding of important knowledge and vocabulary,' even further, so that the school's desire for continued improvement is fulfilled.

With warmest wishes

The Right Reverend Roger Morris, Area Bishop of Colchester Chair of the Diocesan Board of Education

C.C. Chair of Governors Incumbent

